
Sedgwick County

Legislation Text

525 North Main Street 3rd
Floor

Wichita, KS 67203

REPEAL OF THE PROPERTY TITLE TRANSFER INSPECTION CODE.
Presented by: Thomas Stolz, Assistant County Manager, Public Safety and Code Enforcement.

RECOMMENDED ACTION: Take the action deemed appropriate by the Board of County
Commissioners.

PUBLIC COMMENT

In 2006, the Board of County Commissioners (BOCC) passed a resolution (Res. No. 74-06; “Title
Transfer Code”) that required wells and on-site wastewater systems to be inspected whenever title to
the underlying real property within the unincorporated area of Sedgwick County was transferred from
one party to another party. The stated purpose for the enactment of the Title Transfer Code was to
protect public health and prevent the contamination and pollution of water within Sedgwick County.

There is no federal or state law that requires the Title Transfer Code permitting and inspections to be
completed by Sedgwick County.  If the Title Transfer Code were repealed, these inspections of on-
site wastewater systems, water wells, and water samples would no longer be required.  Also, staff of
the Metropolitan Area Building and Construction Department (MABCD) would no longer be involved
in permitting and inspecting these items.  However, private sector vendors could offer this inspection
service in a similar fashion to prospective property owners who may seek to have a home inspection
completed before they finalize the purchase.

Alternatives:  The BOCC could decide to not approve the resolution.

Financial Considerations: None

Legal Considerations: The authority for this action is K.S.A. 19-101a and K.S.A. 19-101d. A simple
majority vote is required.

Policy Considerations:  None

Outside Attendees:  None

Multimedia Presentation:  None
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